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On January 8, 2023, multiple citizens reported hearing gunshots in the parking lot near 311 Maple 

Ave E.  Officers from the Vienna Police Department responded to the area and after an initial 

investigation, determined the incident involved a civil dispute between family members, which 

resulted in one individual discharging a firearm.  

 

A lengthy investigation followed, which included statements from witnesses who remained on 

scene, interviews, search warrants, and examination of physical evidence. On January 31, 2023, 

detectives from the Vienna Police Department Criminal Investigations Section obtained arrest 

warrants charging Aria Shahryary with felony shooting in to an occupied vehicle, felony willful 

discharge of a firearm in a public place and misdemeanor brandishing.  On February 2, 2023, Mr. 

Shahryary voluntarily reported to the Fairfax County Adult Detention Center where he 

surrendered himself to detectives of the Vienna Police Department for the service of the warrants.  

Mr. Shahryary was held on a $50,000 secured bond. 

 

The Vienna Police Department would like to thank the witnesses who remained on scene to give 

statements and the Fairfax County Police Department who assisted in the investigation.  
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